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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO O0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
santa Fe, New Mexico
February 18, 1976

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

 CASE

The hearing called by the 0il Conserva-
5630 At

tion Commission on its own motion to
considexr the contraction‘of the .
Double L-=-Queen Associated Pool by the
deletion of certain lands on the east
side thereof and the concuxrent exten-
sion of the Vest Ranch-Queen Pool to
include said lands.
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: TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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For the New Mexicé 0il

Wwilliam F. Carr, Esqg.
Conservation commission: i

Legal Counsel for the commission
State Land Office puiiding
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
We will call now Case 5630 which is the hearing calledlby the
0il CS?ESEY???Q" Commission on its éwn motion to consider the
contraction of the Double L-Queen Associated Pool by the
deletion of certain lands and the concurrent extension of
the Vest Ranch Pool to inclﬁdéfihqge'lands. Also to consider
special pool rules for the Vest Ranch Pool.

We will call for appearances in this case.

MR. CARR: Myr. Examiner, I'm William F. éarriappear—
ing for the Commiséion. I have -one witness to be sworn.

MR. NUTTER: I'll call for further appearances. No
other appearances? ’ |

(THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Cary, will you proceed?

R. L. STAMETS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

'~ BY MR. CARR:

0. Will you state your name and position'for the record
please?

A R. L. Stamets, Technical Support Chief, 0il

Conservation Commission, Santa Fe, New Mexico.
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t 0. Mr., Stamets, do your Quties with the Commission

2 f include serving as an examiner and testifying as an expert

f : e 3l witness in various cases for the Commission?
4- A. ' They do.
s o 5 0. Are you familiar with the subject matter of Case
6| 56307
o 7 a. Yes, 1 am.
1 = »
o 8 MR. CARR: Mr. Examiner, are the witness's qualifica-
‘ ] ,
. 3 9|l tions acceptable? . -
[ o~
L Q . e
i : § 8 10 MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
: ¥ .
3 ' - g §§ T ) 3
- ao%iﬁ " 0 (Mxr. Carr continuing.) Mr. §tamets, what is the
8 568 - :
i E§ag 12 || Commission seeking in this case?
e %&3’3\ )
‘=§§% 13 A  Basically what we are trying to do here is correct ||
R : _
»g Sax 14| a little bit of the nomenclature problem we have in Chaves
G .5 ‘ .
HOog '
o g 15 | County and to set up special pool rules’’ior oil wells and gas ||
7] (9] X
: | . X : s
8 16 || wells in this area, set up an associated pool.

%_;4 | 'A : 17 0. Will you Fefer to Commission Exhibiﬁ One and explain"
18 || to the Examiner wha£ it shows?
19 .A All right, we have two exhibits in this caée and ,L
20 | they are the same base map which was Exhibit Number Two in |
21 Casé 4352 concerning the Double LQueen Associated Pool.’

22 || Exhibit Number One is to show a structure céptoﬁ} map on the L
23 || top of the Queen formatio£. You see there the oil wells, gas
24 || wells, dry holes, locations, temporérily abandonéd wells, | |

25 | marked in the common symbols. You can also see that there are
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three general producinq areas on the map. The two lines of

cross section shown on there, let's say AA prime runs from

the- north down to the Double L-Queen PoOl, aCross the
squiggly orange line, south into the gulimar-Queen Pool.

The BB prlme llne crosses the Double L—Queen/Pool

and up in the northeast corner of the exhibit is what is known

as the Vest Fanch—Queen Pool. *

What we have here is 2 typlcal Queen sequence in

thls part of Chaves county. We have oil in a ‘rim, down dip

fyom gas. You can see in the Vest Ranch area, there's a thin

gtring of oil wells*wiﬁh gas wells up dip to the west. The

squiggly orange 11ne running from section 32, 14, 30 down to

Section 16¢in 15, 30 is a permeablllty porosity pinch-out and

then we move on to the west and we flnd the oil wells of ‘the

Double L-Queen Pool proper. and then I have already mentioned
the squiggly 1ine in the gsouth part of this exhikit, separatin
the Double L-Queen Associated pool from the Sullmar.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Stamets, would you define what &
squiggly line is for the record?
A, Fer the record, we have an ofange linelﬁhich‘looks

somewhat snake-like, with an arrow at each end, sepafating

. ‘the three produc1ng areas.

MR. NUTTER: And that's a squiggly line?
A. That's a squiggly line.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you., sir.
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0 (Mr. Carr coptinuin@.) Do you have any further

testimony relatin§ to Exhibit Number One?

A No, I don't.

0. Mr. Stamets, moving to Exhibit Numbexr Two, would you
first state just genexally what this exhibit shows?

A okay. This is the same ekhibit as I have already
mentioned, except on this exhikit I have shéwn the pools in
guestion. The heévy black line outlines the Double L-Queen

Associated Pool. The southern portion of the Vést Ranch Pool

is shown in the heavy blue 1iné and there is some part of the.
pdbl that extends off the map to the north. ?
Not shown on this map is what is knqwnuas thé
Southeast Chaves Queen Gas Area. This is a large area in
Chaves Counﬁy which is not really a pooi but itEis an area

fécognized for the development of the Queen formation for gas

prdduétion. There are spécLal”rules~in'that area which limit
the_gas allowables, Qﬁidh providés for the three ﬁundred:ahd
twenty acre spacing for gas wells. However, the special pool
rules do not diScuss oil development. ‘

0. Now, Mr. Stamets,»béfore you go one, would you
please refer to Exhibit Two and the docket that has been
prepared and distribhéed at this hearing and point out any
differenceélbéfween the tﬁo?

A Yes, wWe are talking about contracting fhe Double L-

Queen Pool and in sort of a hash-mark grayish line, which
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is shown on this exhibit, we have marked what we propose to
be the final eastern pool limit of the Double L-Queen Pool.

Perhaps I should just mention here now what we

shown on the docket in this .case. in Township 14 South,
Range 30 East in Section 31, we propose to delete only the

northeast quarter of the southeast guarter. The other guarter

testimony in that case indicating that there is productive'
acreage under thqt~quaréer section contributing to the Double ]
Queen Pool.

In Township 15 South, Range 30 East in Section 6,

instead of deleting the southeast'quarter, we dare only deleting

‘the east half, southeast quarter in the southwest quarter, "
southeast quarter for the same reason.

MR. NUTTER: In other words, the northwest quarter

A Yes, that is‘correct.
There are some other changesibut they are related
to the Vest Ranch~Queen and I would like to get into that when
I get to that pbint:of the exhibit.
Going back té the original dark line, the black line
of the Double L—Qﬁeen, it can be seen.tgat that pooi boundary
crosses the bermeability:porosity pinch—outlénd athally it

extends east of what should be the Dbuble L-Queen Pool and we
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are proposing that it be contracted so that only the Queen H
formétign, which is actually in contact with éhe Double L-Queeﬂ
Pool is in that pool.

Now, we have also shown on Exhibit Two a red line.
Tha£ is what we are prcposing to bhe expanded or this outlines
the areé that we aré proposing to be expanded-to the Vest
Ranch Pool.

There is a sliéht change in the docket and what we

are proposing here. In Section 8 we are .proposing that thé“
| !
north half and the southeést quarter and in Section 9 we are
proposing tpat the west half be included in the Vest Rénch
Pool.

Now, if this additibn to thekVest Ranch were made{
it is easily seen that we would have both oil production in ,

a very narrow. rim on the east side and gas production in .a

development of both the gas and the oil in this pool, it is
proposed that the Vest Ranch;Queen Pool be redesignated the

Vest Ranch-Queen Associated Pdél and that special”popl rules
and regulations similar to the Double L-Queen Associated Pool
be put in force gnd effect there. These regulatiéns shouid I
allow developmeﬁt of the o0il and the:gas in a manner whiqh
will not cause waste and which will protect the correlative 1

rights of all of the owners in there.
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_gas oil ratio test is an unnecessar expense on the operators
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And the allowable would be no different from what
it is today on thoseVWelIS) both,the»oil and the gas.
There are a couple of differences which we are

propoéihg petween the Vest Ranch rules and the pouble L-Queen

that any well which is to be drilled in a known gas area should

pe located according to the statewide spacing rules for wells

on three hundred and twenty acres, that being ho‘cloéer than
six, sixty to the nearest side boundary or nineteen, eighty to
'the‘neéfest end boundary: nor cloéer than three, thirty to

‘any governmental quarter—quarter section line, instead of,

within a nundred and Eifty feet of the center of a quarter-
guarter gection as it 1is set out in the bouble I rules.

In Rule Nine we are proposing that instead of two

development is not new in this area and checking thefgaszoil
ratios reported to the Comimission as reflected in the oil
proration schedule, in checking producﬁion as shown in our
statistical report, none of the gqs»hells»are pro@ucing any

ligquids and none of the oil weils in the pooi are producing

at/high gas oil ratios, SO it would appear that an additional‘

involved. ‘Aside from that, we are not proposing any differenc
in the rules and regulations.

0. ‘M. Stamets. the recommended»special pool ;ules
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0. In your opinion would gfanting tﬁe Commissioﬁ's :
motidn prevent waste and protect correlative rights?

A There would be no harm. There really would be no
change in what is already occurring, so ghere'would be no
waste, correlative riéhts would continue to ke protected and-
we would just‘have a lot cleaner nomenclature situation.

MR. CARR: Mr. Examiner, at this time I offer 0%l “
Conservation_CommisSion‘ﬁxhibits One and Two.
MR. NUTTER: Exhibits One and Two will be admitted
into evidence. |
(THEREU?ON,‘Oil Conservation Commission Exhibits
One and Two were admitted into eviéence.)

L

MR. CARR: I have nothing further.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUTTER:

o Mr. Stamets, I'm not sure if I followed your~

description of the extension of the Vest Ranch Pool as it

deviates from the docket. Now, ii. ownship 15 South, Range 30

East, Section 4 is the same as the docket, right?
A Yes.
Q Section § is the same as the docket?
A, It should be. |
 'Q_ There is nobextenéion»in 6 or 7. In;Section 8 you

would add all of Sectién 8?
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! A, Yes.
20 0. Rather than the north half and southeast quarter
- 31 as shown on the docket? R
By 4 ‘A That's right.
5 0 Okay, now, what are you putting in in Section 9?
o - 6 A. Section 9 would include the west half.
e 0. And Sectién 9 is not included on the docket at all?
b 8 A, That is correct.
a0 g 9 Q. Then in Section 16, the extension is as shown on
Lo o % ‘ ’
| Q . . ;
| s € 104 the docket, northwest quarter and northwest-southwest?
) o L= N
¢ [ 2
f i °°§§§ n A Yes, that is correct.
% 5 "‘:m » . . . R i -
P §i§§§ 12 0 And Section 17 is the same as the docket, northwest
. 5 ¥ g :
e I
: SO~ E
RO - & K7 ,
Pl g5 14 A That is correct.
;:% 5 15 MR. NUTTER: Okay, thank you. -Are there any further
: LS ‘ ' i
‘ g 16 | gquestions of Mr. Stamets? He may be excused.

Eé’ 11. ,‘(THEREUPON; the witness was excused.)
AE’“' | 18 MR. NUTTER:‘ Do you have}anythiﬁg further, Mr. Carf?
- 194  _MR. CARR: Nothing further.
B 20 . MR. NUTTER: Does anyohe have anything to offer in

21 | Case 56302 We will take the case under advisement and the

22 | hearing is adjourned.
23

24
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
’ OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY
THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW
MEXICO ON ITS OWN_NOTION_TO CONSIDER THE
REVISION OF THE VEST RANCH-QUEEN AND THE
DOUBLE L~-QUEEN POOL POOL BOUNDARIES, CHAVES
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND THE PROMULGATION OF

SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR THE VEST RANCH-QUEEN
POOL., '

. CASE NO. 5630
order No. R-5180

NOMENCLATURE

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This causé:came on for’hearing at 9 a.m. on February 18, 1976,

! at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 23rd day of March, 1976, the Cormission, a
quorum being presenc, having considered the testimony, the ,
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
advised in the premises, .

FINDS$

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That there is need for the contraction of the bouble”L—
Queen Assocliated Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, by the
deletion therefrom of the follqwing-described lands:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Sectlion k} ) NE?Z SE/4

Section 32: All

Section 33: SwW/4

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
ection s W

Ssection 5: All

Section €1 sW/4 SE/4 and E/2 SE/4
Section 73 NE/4

Section 8: All

Section 9: W/2

Section 163 NW/4

Section 173 N/2
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(3) That there is

ection s
Section 293
gaction 321%
gection 33:

jection 8
saction 5t
section 8t
gection 93

- gaction 16:

| Section 173

Ponl and Special Rules
therefor.

(63 That the rese
1 indicate that the

mente should be adopte
areas.

cubic feet of gas per

hydrocarbons.

(9) That special

| acre gas well spacing

Ranch Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, by inclusion
therein of the following described landsi :

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
4

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM

(4) That while the said Vest ranch-Queen Pool 18 currently
classified as an oll pool, the evidence presently available
indicates it is, in fact, an associated oil and gas reservoir.

(5) That said Vest Ranch=-Queen pool should be reclassified
as an assoclated pool for the p;oduction of oil and gas from
the Queen formation and designated the Vest Ranch-Queen Assoclated

economically drained and developed on 320-acre spacing,;and
that the oil area can pe efficiently and economically'diained
and developed on 40~-acre spacing, and such spacing require-

(7) That the reservoir characteristics of the subject
_pool presently available justify the definition of a gas well
as a well producing with a gas-liquid ratio of 30,000 or npore

‘ (B)h That the reservoir characteristics of the subject pool
presently available justify the establishment of a gas=liquid
ratio limitation of 2000 cubic feet of gas per parrel of l;quid

i

1

{ promulgated for the subject pool in order to prevent the economic
'% ijoss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, awoid the

} augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive

1 number of wells, prevent reduced recovery which might result

|

i

need for the extension of the Vest

sE/4
E/2
w/2 and SE/4

All
All

W/2 - ‘
NW/4 and NW/4 sw/4
N/2 :

and Regulations should be promulgated

rvoir characteristics of the subject
gas area can pe efficiently and

a for each of the afpresaid respective

parrel of liiquid hydrocarbons.

rules and régulations providing for 320~
and 40-acre oil well spacing should be
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b et _’__.__—-M‘—‘—‘,__A——‘-“

from the drilling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent
waste and protect correlative rights.

(10) That the speclal yules and regulations should ﬁiovide

hydrocarbons in ordex

Regulatiens embodying

(12) That the tempO

| for the classification of a gas well as a well producing with
-a gas-liquid ratio of 30
parrel of liquid hydrocaxrbons and should provide for a gas-—
1liquid ratio of 2000 cubic feet of gas per parrel of 1iquid

,000 ox more cubic feet of gas per

in the pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitable
ghare of the oil or gasy or both, and for this purpose to use
his just and equitable share of the regervoir energye.

(11) That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative
rights, the abOVé-described pool pboundary revisionS'and pool
reclassification shoul

a be approved, and Special Rules and
the above findings adopted.

rary special rules and regulations‘should

also establish‘Qas~production 1imits for gas wells in ordexr to -
prevent waste and protect cprrelatiVe rights. '

17 IS THEREFORE ORDEKREDS

(1) That effective april 1, 1976, the Douﬁie L=-Queen
associated vool, Chaves county, New Mexico, is hereby contracted

w by the deletion of thé”fcllewingAdescribed lands:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE
§ecEIon"§I: NE;Z §E7l :

section 323
gection 332

30 EAST, NMPM

all
swW/4

SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM

1 TOWNSHIP 15

' dectlon 4

section 53

i : gsection 6:

H . gection 73

gection 83

H : Section 93

‘ gection 163

Y section 173
{

\i Sectlion H
i gection 293
\§ section 323
v gection 33:
I
H

TOWNSHIP 14

W/ 2

All
sW/4 SE/4 and E/2 SE/4
NE/4
aAll
W/2
NW/4
N/2

(2) That effective april 1. 1976, the vest Ranch-Queen
\ pool, Chaves county, Nev¥w Mexico, 18 hereby reclassified and
H redesignated the Vest Rranch-Queen associated pocl and is

| extended to include therein:

SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
W .

SE/4

E/2
w/2 and SE/4
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{

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Bection 4: W/2
Saction 5: .All
Section 8: All
Section 91 wW/2
Saction 163 NW/4 and NW/4 SW/4
- Section 17: N/2

- (3) That effective April 1, 1976, Special Rules and Regula-
tions for the Vest Ranch-Queen Associated Pool, Chaves County,
New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
VEST RANCH-QUEEN ASSOCIATED POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Vest
Ranch-Queen Associated Pool or in the Queen formation within
one mile thereof, and not nearer tc or within the limits of
another designated Queen pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regula-
tions hereinafter sat forth.

, RULE 2., (a) EBach. gas well shall be located on a tract
comprising any two contiguous quarter sections of a single
governmental section, being a laegal subdivision (half-section)
of the U. S. Public Lands Survey. For purposes of these rules,
a unit consisting of between 316 and 324 surface contiguous
acres shall be considered a standard unit.

(b) Each oil well shall be located on a standard
unit containing 40 acres, more or less, consisting of a govern-
mental quarter-quarter section,

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 (a) without notice
and hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard
-unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated:
by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States
Public Land Surveys, or the following facts exist and the ‘
following provisions are complied withs.

{a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter~quarter
sections or lots that are contiguous by a common
bordering side. - :

(b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a
governmental half-section and contains less
acreage than a standard unit.
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(c) The applicant presents written consent in the
form of waivers from all offset operators and
from all operators owning interests in the
half-gsection in which the non-standard unit
is situated and which acreage is not included
in said non-standard unit.

(d) In lieu of Paragraph (c) of this rule, the
applicant may furnish proof of the fact that
all of the aforesaild operators were notified
by registered or certified mail of his intent
to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application if no ‘such
operator has entered an objection to the forma-
tion of such non-standard unit within 206 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the
application.

RULE 4. Each well, oil or gas, shall be located no nearer
than 330 feet to &ny quarter-quarter section line, except that
any well drilled-in a known gas productive area shall be located
no closer than 660 feet to the nearest side boundary of the
~dedicated tract nor closer than 1980 feet to the nearest end
boundary of the tract.

RULE 5. A well shall be classified as a gas well if it
has a gas-liquid ratic of 30,000 or more cubic feet of gas per
barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. A well shall be classified as an’
oil well if it has a gas~-liquid ratio of less than 30,000 cubic
feet of gas pex barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. The aimultaneous
dedication of any acreage to an oil well and a gas well is
prohibited.

RULE 6., That the limiting gas-oil ratio shall be 2000
cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced.

RULE 7. An oil well which has 40 acres dedicated to it
shall be permitted to produce only that amount of gas determined
by multiplying the top unit o0il allowable for the pool by the
limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool. In the event there is
more than one oil well on a 40-acre oil proration unit, the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the 40-acre unit fr
the wells on the unit in any proportion.

A gas well shall be permitted to produce that amount
of gas obtained by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for
the pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool and by
a fraction; the numerator of which is the number of acres
dedicated to the particular gas well and the denominator of
which is 40. In the event there is more than one gas well on
a 320-acre gas proration unit, the operator may produce the
amount of gas agaisned to the unit from the wells on the unit
in any proportion.

om




A

-6= ,
‘ Case No. 5630
; Order No., R~5180

RULE 8. The operator of each newly completed well shall
cause a gas-liquid ratio test to be taken on the wsll upon
recovery of all load oil from the well, provided however, that
in no event shall the test be commenced later than 30 days from
the date of first production unless the well is connected to a
gas—~gathering facility and is producing under a temporary gas
allowable assigned in accordance with Rule 1l. Any well which
is“shut in shall be exempted from the gas-liquid ratio test
requirement so long as it remains shut in., The initial gas~
liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed by
Rule 9. If the gas-liquid ratio is 30,000 cubic feet of gas
per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons, or more, the operator shall
not produce the well until beneficlal use can be made of the gas.

RULE 9. Gas-liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells -
each” year during the month of March. The initial gas=liquid
ratio test shall suffice as the first annual test., Tests shall
be 24-hour tests, being the final 24 hours of a 72-~hour period
during which the well shall be produced at a constant normal
rate of production. -Results of such tests shall be filed on
Commission Form C-116 on or before the 10th day of the following
month. At least 72 hours prior to commencement of any such
gas~liquid ratio tests, each operator shall file with the
appropriate district office of the Commission a test schedule
for its wells specifying the time each of its wells is to be
tested. Copies of the test schedule shall also be furnished to
all offset operators. Commission District supervisors may
grant exceptions to the above test requirements where it is
demonstrated that wells produce no liquids, _
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Specilal tests shall also be taken at the request of
the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of
the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance
with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification
to the Commission and offset operators,

RULE 10. An initial shut~in pressure test shall be taken
on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on

i , _ RULE 11. Any well completed after the effective date

) of these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt

by the appropriate Commission district office of Commission
Forms C-~104 and C-~116, properly executed. The District Super-

- , o visor of the Cormission's district office is hereby authorized

B to assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected to a gas

g transportation facility during the recovery of load oil, which

allowable shall not exceed the number of cubic feet of gas ob-~
tained by multiplying the daily top unit allowable for the pool

by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool,
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RULE 12. The date 7:00 a.m. April 1 of each year shall
be known as the balancing date, and the twelve months follow-
ing this date shall be known as the gas proration period.

RULE 13. Any gas well which has an uﬁderprOduced status
as of the end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to
carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proration

period and may produce such underproduction in addition to the

allowable assigned during such succeeding period. Any allowable
carried forward into a gas proration period and remaining
unproduced at the end of such gas proration period shall be
cancelled.

RULE 1l4. Production Quring any one month of a gas proration
pericod In excess of the allowable assigned to a well for such
month shall be applied against the underproduction carried into
such period in determining the amount of allowable, if any, to
be cancelled.

RULE 15. Any well which has an overproduced status as of
the énd of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduction
forward into the next gas proration period, provided that such
overproduction shall be compensated for during such succeeding
period. Any well which has not compensated-for the overproduc- .
tion carried into a gas proration period by the end of such
proration period shall‘be shut in until such overproduction is
compensated for. If, at any time, a well is overproduced an
amount equalling three times its current monthly allowable, it
shall be shut in durlng that month and each succeeding month
until the well is overproducad less than three times its current
monthly allowable,

RULE 16, The allowable assigned to a well during any one
month OFf a gas proration period in excess of the production for
the same month shall be applied against the overproduction
carried into such period in determining the amount of over-
production, if any, which has not been compensated for.

RULE 17. The Commission may allow overproduction to be
compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the
well were completely shut-in upon a showing after notice and
hearing that complete shut-in of the well would result in

material damage to the well orx reservoxr.

, RULE 18. The monthly gas production from each gas well
shalY be metered separately and the gas production therefrom
shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-115 s0 as to
reach the Conmission on or before the 24th day of the month
next succeeding the month in which the gas was produced, The
operator shall show on such report what disposition has been
made of the produced gas. :
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RULE 19. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a
report to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or
before the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in
which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be filed
on Form C-111 with the wells being listed in the same order as
they are listed on the/gpproprlate proration schédule.

. RULE 20, Pailure to comply with any proviSLOn of these
rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable
assigned to the affected well. No further allowable shall be
assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied with.
The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the well

‘and purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancellation

and the reason therefor.

RULE 21, All transporters or users of gas shall file gas
well=-connaction notices with the Commission as soon as possible
after the date of connection.

RULE 22, Allowables to wells whose classzflcation has
changed from oil to gas or from gas to oil as the result of
a gas-liquid ratio test shall commence on the first day of
the month follcwing the month in-which such test was reported,
provided that a plat (Form C~102) showing the acreage dedicated
to the well and the location of all wells on the dedicated
acreage has been filed.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(l) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
orx completed in the Vest Ranch-Queen Associated Pool or in the
Queen formation within ofnie mile thereof are hereby approved:
that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location
shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commission in
writing of the name and location of the well by May 1, 1976.

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65—3-14;5,
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, all existing
gas wells in the Vest Ranch-Queen Agsociated Pool shall have

/| dedicated thereto 320 acres in accordance with Rule 2 of .the

above Special Rules and Regulations; or pursuant to Paragraph C.
of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have non-standard
units dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C=102 with the Commission dedicat-~
ing 320 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit approved
by the Commission within 60 days from the effective date of
this oxrder shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable.
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(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated. . .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

LAY

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairmaqa

dr/
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

| _—~QHAVES COONTY , NEW MEXICO,

IN THE MATTER/OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE/ OIL CONSERVATION ,

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO ON ITS >

OWN MOTIONTO CONSIDERTHE .~ X
oo b REVISION OF THE VEST RI_‘}NCH'QUEEN ’ _
: S AND THE DOPBLE L-QUEENPOOL- PoOL. CASE NO. 5&3g
BOONDARIESAAND THE PROMULGATION -
OF SPECIAL Pool RULES FOR TitE Order No. R- 3/£0
VEST RANCIH~QUEEN POOL. .
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ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

NOMELKLLAau*lgw

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Februacy /8 , 1976,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Danie|STNuder .

NOW, on this qay oi Miehy o ; 197, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, :
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FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been-given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of- this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

, - (2) That +there is need for +he contraction of +he
t Double L-Queen Asseciated Pool ,Chaves County, New
: | Mexico, by e deledion therefrom of +he «Fo!lowmzr
C described lands: : .
ToLONsHIP 1Y SOUTH RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
. Secdion B1: NE/4 SE/Y
Sec-tiony 3z: At
: " Section 3%: sW(f
TOWNSHP |5 SouTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NUPM
:eci—ion L ‘X/ll—
Section  5: Al '
Section 6! :»«Z;& SEfd and Ef2 55/4
section 70 NE/S Seclion (6; N

section B: Al on.le: T
seation 9:“)/7’ Seation ‘7,Mz.
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\/654' Ranch Queen Poel Chaves Gown ,New Mexico,
b,,’ mclws:on Mm oc %'ﬁo”cwcu? desc.r'cbéd Iands

s TOONSNO. 1 SouTH, RANGE B0EAST AMPM
5“"‘}"0‘4 28 5u37n.].

|  Beckion 32.: Ef2 o
e section 33 Wz and sa/4 B
e TewWNSHIP IS SourH, RANGE aoe.Asn\MPM o
SRR :5ec+!f"=>8£L B ]
I _ Section 8 A"I"l
o _ Section 5
Section 16 : NI»O7¢/- 4««4{ NUYQL SkJ/gl
Section 17: 10/2.—
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(4) Thet wL/Ca Yoo Sacd \/es-l-g_méh__ﬁyggen

pool ls e,u.rn'zu‘f'l?‘ e—lassrﬂpec) a5 &N Ol( foo’ "hépg. e.WJ.Cm:.e_

orcsen'l’l-{d-\lulafale indieates +is 1 n Qacﬁl' an associaled ail and gas

reé% VOl Ya

) Thet 55‘4 Vu-i-Qam-.'l; QM,,, 'Pool showld be.

'§;r¢«c_{§_§so£le3 3s ar assoc.:a-f'zd Poo( pb\' PGA“L‘L/@M-/W«—

*«op ol am'l 439 'proeu 9'9(1- @u_gm@orm&‘—wn~gngl Jesw

N _j_ﬂa{-gj Hee \1_¢s+ Raneh-Queen Associoted Pool and $€¢¢¢al B

Lules and ?ﬂulal—tons showld b;&@‘ muls!aﬁclj’g@&ﬂ-go

'5u.bJec)-toaol ncl:ca\li Vﬁaﬁh 4as area. Cacc be..

Ce) That Hhe kesrvacr) charaalioeilio.. &7 He_

cmmmni—lq &h:’ d::ouoy-,tc A—ud..cQ d-ud clsve,g[-’ea)

_en 30-a40%2 =P acm7 auad %a_l- Yoo o0 ldvreacen be

E‘chéwu'H«r MJ CC#MM(%ILL, Jmme& Aﬁd dcvelored
on 40~acvre - o.tziu anJ such s nz r¢7mr'¢m¢n+$ sA.JJ

” be A.Jopfzd Lor edch of -Hu. aﬁoresaor:e.spechve areas,




&

T ot _‘"_: ' ﬂwa/r 1876, Spuse

4 . N | | - 7 ) @i )
ottt ellorhve il 20, Tin Vosk Rerch- o ool
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__,.- ﬁb Vest Ranch-Gheen Rssocwtlsd ool and :sexWeJ X mc/ch ﬂxereul
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e TowrsH P 14 SouTH, RANGE 3OLA“’T NMPM o
e BectionzEi Ty R
S _Section 29: seff _ &
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_Section 33: t«\/z_ and SENS
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________ . Section 4 W I
S - Section 5: Al I
Seclion 8: Al | s
o _ Section - L4J7 | ' | i
section la: mo7¢ aud Ny s1fy

P SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
o ~ FOR THE ’
VEST- RN = QBEEN ASSOCIATED POOL

RULE 1.  Each well completed or recompleted in the Ygs#Kanch-Queen
ﬂssac:a*sa . Pool or in the Queen formation within one mile thereocf,
ﬂand not nearer to or within the limits of another designated
Queen pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in
accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter
set forth. -

"RULE 2. (a) Each:gas well shall be located on a tract
comprising any two contiguous quarter sections of a single
governmental section, being a legal subdivision (half-section)
of the U. S. Public Lands Survey. For purposes of these rules,
a unit consisting of between 316 ard 324 surface contlguous
acres shall be considered a standard unit.

{b) Each o0il well shall be located on a standaxd '
unit containing 40 acres, more or less, consisting of a govern-~
mental quarter quarter section.
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RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the reqguirements of Rule 2 (a) without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard

- _unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated

by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States
Public Land Surveys, or the following facts exist and the .
following provisions are complied with:
(a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter
sections or lots that are contiguous by a common
bordering side.

% | (b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a :
o ) governmental - -Tkﬂ#wsection and contains less : i
W, acreage than a standard unit. ‘ f

(c) The applicant presents written consént in the _
form of waivers from all offset operators and B
from all operators owning interests in the

-ha{fs section in which the non-standard unit
is situated and which acreage is not included
in said non-standard unit,

{d) In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the
applicant may furnish proof of the fact that
- all of the aforesaid operators were notified
_ by registered or certified mail of his intent
A to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-
Director may approve the-application if no such

,g ' . operator has entered an objection to the forma-

N - ‘ tion of such.ﬁbh-ﬁtandard unit within 30 days
= » after the Secretary-Director has received the
¥ application. -
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RULE 5. A well shall be classified as a gas well if it

has a gas-liquid ratio of 30,000 or more cubic feet of gas per
barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. A well shall be classified as an
0il well if it has a gas-liquid ratio of less than 30,000 cubic
feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. The simultaneous
dedication of any acreage to an oil well and a gas well is
prohibited. '

RULE 6. That the limiting gas-oil ratio shall be 2000
cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced.

RULE 7. An 0il well which has 40 acreé dedicated to it

shall be permitted to produce only that amount of gas determined by'“
multiplying the top unit oil allowable for the pool by the limite~

ing- gas-liquid ratio for the pool. 1In the event there is more
than one o0il well on a 40-acre oil proration unit, the operator
may produce the allowable assigned to the 40-acre unit from the
wells on the unit in any proportion,

A gas well shall be permitted to produce that amount
of gas obtained by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for
the pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool and by
a fraction, the numerator of which is the number of acres
dedicated to the particular gas well and the denominator of
which is 40. In the event there is more than one gas well on
a 326-~acre gas proration unit, the operator may produce the
amount of gas assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit
in any proportion.

RULE 8. The operator of each newly completed well shall
cause a gas-liquid ratio test to be taken on the well upon
recovery of all load oil from the well, provided however, that
in no event shall the test be commenced later than 30 days from
the date of first: production unhless the well is connected to a
gas-gathering facility and is producing under a temporary gas
allowabie assigned in accordance with Rule 11. Any well which
is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-liguid ratio test
requirement so long as it remains shut in. The initial gas-
liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed by

‘Rule 9. If the gas-liquid ratio is 30,000 cubic feet of gas

per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons, or more, the operator shall

not produce the well until beneficial use can be made of “the gas..

RULE 9. Gas-liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells
(eaeh - year du/w“g_  Yhe Mmenth..of mMarch, The
initial gas-~liquid ratio test shall suffice as the first . =i-
annual test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests, being the final 24
hours of a 72-hbur period during which the well shall be produced
at a constant normal rate of production. Results of such tests
hall be filed on Commission Form C-116 on or before the -10th

‘day of the following month. At least 72 hours prior to commence-

ment of any such gas-liquid ratio tests, each operator shall

file with the appropriate district office of the~¢ommiSSion a
test schedule for its wells specifying the time each of its wells
is to be tested. Copies of the test schedule shall also be
furnished to all offset operators. Commission District _super-
visors may graht exceptions to the above test requlrements where

it is demonstrated that wells produce no liquids.

¢
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'period. Any well which has not compensated for the gverproduc—

@

gspecial tests shall also_be;taken at the request Of
the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of

the operator. such special tests shall be taken in accordance .
with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification

to the Commission and offget_operators‘

RULE_10. An initial shut=in pressure’test shall be taken o
on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on o

- Form c-125.

RULE 1i. ANnY well completed after the cffective date

of these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt

by the'appropriate commission district office of commission
Forws c-104 and Cc-116, properly executed. The pistrict super-
visor of the Commission's district office i8 hereby authorized

to assign 2 temporary gas allowable to wells connected'to angas
transportation facility»during the recovery of load oil. which
allowable shall not’exceed the number of cubic feet of 9as ob-

tained bY multiplying the daily top unit allowable for the pool
by the 1imiting gas—liquid ratio for the pool.

cuLe 2. The date tioo e April! of Mﬁiw _
shatl be KM M-Pklz b% , awd Jwelve .
mon e -Collo.w»im MMA'L MWWMW 3

ﬁw roration .

_ Voo
RULE_13. Any 928 well which has an underproduced status

-ag of the end of 2 gas proration period shall be allowed to _ ;72

carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proration
period and way produce such underproduction in addition'to the
allowable assigned during such~succeeding period. Anyyallowable .
carried forwaxd jnto a 9as proration period and remainind unproduced ;

at the end of 'such gas proratiOn‘period ghall be canCelled.

» RULE_14. production during any one month of a gas proration
period in excess of the ailowable assigned'to a well for such
month shall be applied against the underproduction carried into
such period'in determining the amount of allowable. if any. to

RULE 15. AnY well which has an overproduced status as of
the end of 2 gas proration period ghall carry such overproduction~
forward:intO’the.next gas proration,period; provided that such
overproduction shall be compensated gor during such succeeding

tion carried into a 9as proration period by the end of such
proration period ghall be shut in uantil such_overproduction'is
compensated for.  1f. at any time, & well is overproduced an
amount equalling three times its current monthly allowable. it
shall be shut in durind that wonth and each succeeding month
until the well is overproduced less than three times its current
wonthly allowable. : ' e '
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. RULE 16. The allowable assigned to a well during any one

k) month of a gas proration period in excess of the productiqn for
the same month shall be applied againsgt the overproduction carried
into such period in determining the amount of overproduction, if
any, which has not been compensated for.

" RULE 17. The Commission may allow overproduction to be
compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the

well were completely shut in upon a showing after notice and
~ » - hearing that complete shut in of the well would result in
material damage to the well or reservoir.

2 ‘ L ' RULE 18. The monthly gas production from each gas well

o4 - L . shall be metered separately and the gaa production therefrom

e o ' shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-115 so as to -

reach the Commission on or before the 24th day of the month ‘ R ]
~next 9ucceeding the month in which the gas was produced. The

operator shall ‘show on such report what dlsp051t10n has been

‘made of the produced gas.

RULE 19. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a
report to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or
before the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in
which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be filed
on Form C-11l1 with the wells being listed in the same order as
they are listed on the appropriate proratlon schedule.

RULE 20, Fallure to comply with any provision of these
‘ rules shall result in the lmmedlate cancellation of allowable
g i assigned to the affected well, No further allowable shall be
S i assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied with.
The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the well and
o : . purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancellation and
o L the reason therefor.

RULE 21. All transporters or users of gas shall file gas
well-connection notices with the Commigssion as soon as possible
_after the date of connection.

: RULE 22. Allowables to wells whose classification has
| , changed from oil to gas or from gas to oil as the result of
P [ ' a gas-liquid ratio test shall commence on the first day of
L’ ‘ 7 ~ the month following the month in which such test was reported,

; provided that a plat (Form C-102) showing the acreage-dedicated
pv _to the well -and the location of all wells-on the dedlcated
R acreage hds been filed.
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(1) That the locations of all wells pissently drilling to
or completed in the VesfRanch-Queen Associated . pool or- in the

“IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

‘Queen - formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved;

that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location
shall notify the Hobbs ; District Office of the Commisgsion in

writing of the name and location of the well by»Mag, ly -19176. o

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, all existinggqas
wells in theVes+ Ranch-QueenAssociated - Pool shall have dedicated
thereto 320 acres in accordance with RuleR of +he above Special-
Rules and Regulations; or pursuant to Paragraph C. of said Sec-
tion 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have non-standard units dedi-
cated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission dedicat-
ing 320 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit approved
by the Commission within 60 days from the effective date of this
order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem'necessary.

Done at .. ..
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
We will call now Case 5630 which is the hearing called by the
0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to ‘consider the

contraction of the Double L-Queen Associated Pool by the

deletion of certain lands and the concurrent extension of

the Vest Ranch Pool to include those lands. Also to consider
special pool rgles”for the Vest Ranch‘Pool.

Ve will call for ap?earance§ in this case.

MR. CARR: Mr, Examinér, I'm William F. Cérr appear-
ing for the Commission. ‘I have one witness to §e sSWorn.

MR. NUTTER: I'll call for further aﬁpearances. No
other appearances?

(THEREUPON, the witness was duly swofﬁ;f

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Carr, will you proceéd?

R. L. STAMETS

called as a witness, having heen first duly sworn, was

examinad and testified as follows:

DIRECT BEXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

V4
0 17111 you state your name and position for the record
please?
A, R. L. Stamets, Technical Support Chief, 0il

Conservation Commission, Santa Fe, New Mexico.
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1 0 Mr. Stamets: do your duties with the connission
2 || include gerving as an exaniner and testifying as an expert

3 l yitness jn various cases for the Commission?

4 A They do. -

5 0 Are you familiar with the sﬁsjééémﬁgéter of Case

6|l 56307 <

7 A Yes, i‘am.

8 MR. CARR: Mr. Fxaminer, are the witneSs‘s“qualifica

9 || tions acceptable?

10 MR. NUTTER: YeSy they are.

" 0 (Mr. Car¥x continuing.) My. Stamets, what is the

12| commission geeking in thig case?

13 A pasically what we are krying o 4o here ig correct
1ui a little'bit of the nomenclature problem we have in Chaves

15 || County and to set up special pool rules for oil Weils and gas .

16 || wells in this area, set up an associated pool.

17 0. 11411 you refexr tO comnission Fxhibit one and expiain
18 | to the Examiner what it shows?

19 A All right, we “have two exhibits in this‘dhse and
20 || they are the samne base map which was Exhibit Number Two in

21 )| Case 4352 concerhing the Double .~-Queen Associaﬁed Pobi.'

22 pxhibit Number One is to ghow & structure contour mMap on the

btop of the Queen formation. You seé_there the oil wells. gas

wells, 4ary holes, locaiiong;, temporarily abandoned wells,

marked‘in the conmon gynmbols. vou can also seekthat there are
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‘string of oil wells with gas wells up dip to Ehe west. The

squtégly line is for the record?

Page -

thrée general producing areas on the map. The two lines of
cross section shown on there, let's say AA prime runs from
the north down to the Double L-Queen Pool, across the

squiggly orange line, south into the Sulimar-Queen Pool.

The BB prime line crosses the Double L-Queen Pool
and up in the northeast corner of the exhibit is what is knowﬁ
as the Vest Ranch-Queen Pool.

What we have here is a typical Queen_sequéﬁce in

this part of Chaves County. ‘We have oil in a rim, down dip

from gas. You can see in the Vest Ranch area, there's a thin

squiggly orange line running from Section 32, 14, 30 down to
Section 16 in 15, 30 igs a permeability porésiﬁyvpinchfout and

then we move on to the west and we find the oil wells of the

Double L-Queen Pool proper. And then I have already mentioned
the squigqly line in the south part of this exhibit, separatin
the Double L-Queen Associated Pool from the Sulimar.

MR. NUPTER: Mr. Stamets, would you define what a

A For the record, we have an orange line which looks

——

somewhat snake-like, with an arrow at each end,’separating
the three producing areas,
MR. NUTTER: AaAnd that's a squiggly line?

A That's a souiagly line.

MR, NUTTER: Thank you, sir. N lu
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Q (Mx. Carr continuing.) Do you have any further
taestimony relating to Exhibit Number One?

A No, T don't. |

0 Mr. Stamets, moving to Exhibit Number Twé, would you
first state just genérallf what this exhibit shows?

A. Okay. This is the same exhibit as I have already

mentioned, except on this exhibit I have shown the bools in

question. The heavy black line outlines the DépﬁiékL}Queen
Asgsociated Pool. The southern portion of the Véét-ﬁahch Pool
igs shown in the heavy blue line and there is sdﬁe part of thé
pool that extends off the map to the north.
Not shown on this map is what is known as the

Southeast Chaves Queen Gas Area. This is a large area in
Chaves Counﬁy which is not really a pool bhut itzis an area
recognized for the deVelopmeht of the Queen formation for gas
production. There are special rules in that area’whicﬁ'limit‘
the'gas>allowables, which provides for the threé'hﬁﬁdred»and
twanty acre spacing for‘gés wells. Howeaver, the séecial pool
rules do not discuss oil development.

0. Now, Mr. Stamets, before you qo one, would youk
please refer to Exhibit Two and the docket that has been
pfepared and distributed at this hearing and point out any

differenceé>between the two?

A Ves, we are talking about contracting: the Double L~

Queen Pool and in sort of a hash-mark grayish line, which

*W

T
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is shown on this exhibit, we have marked what we propose to

be the final eastern pool limit of the Double L-Queen Pool.

Perhaps I should just mention-here now what wé
propose to contract from the Double L’differs from what is ”
shown on thé docket’ih this case. In Township114 South,
Range 30 East in Seﬁtion 31, we propose to deléte‘only the
northeast quarter df‘éhe soﬁtheast quarter. .THé‘dfhét quarter
section bheing iﬁcluded in the Double IL-Queen Unit area and
testimony in that case indicating that therelis produétive
acreage ﬁnder that guarter section contributing to fhé Double I~
Queen Péol.

In Township 15 South, Range 30 Fast in Section 6,

instead of deletina the southeast auarter, we are only deletin%

the east half, southeast auarter in the southwest quarter,

gsoutheast quarter for the same reason. : ‘
MR. NUTTER: In other words, the northwest quarter ”'
of the southeast quarter would remain in the Double L-Queen?

A Yes, that is correct.

There are some other changes but they are related

————

to the Vest Ranch-ngen andvI would like to getbihto that‘when'
I get to that point of the exhibit. B

Going back to the original dark lineifthé’biack line
of the Double L-Queen, it can be seen that that pool bOundary
crosses the permeability porosity pinch-out énd actually it

extends east of what should be the Double L-Queen Pool and we ‘
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1} are proposing that it be contracted so that only the Queen
2 | formation, which is actually in contact with the Double L4QueeW’
D - ‘ 3| Pool is in that pool.

4 Now, we have also shown on Exhibit Two a red line.

5| That is what we are proposing to be~exbanded or this outlines
PR _ 6 the area that we ate'pfbpésing to be expanded togﬁhe Vest

7 Rahch‘Pool. e
8 There is a slight éhange in the docket éﬁd what we
9 are proposing here. In Section 8 we are propoéingifhat the

10 | entire section be added to the Vest Ranch Pool ‘instead of the

11 || north half and the southeast quarter and in Section 9 we are

_ H
ot 329

£ ' , : .
§ & 12 || proposing that the west half he included 'in the Vest Ranch
§ e 13 || Pool. ‘ : B , |

1 wan E‘: § v - ‘ ) ‘

= §AA 14§ - - T How, if this addition to the Vest Ranch were made,

3 : _

sid morrish reporting service

lsh it is easily seen that we would have both oilzpfoductiOn in

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

18 ll a very narrow rim on the east side and gas production in a

?P ’ 17h much wider belt on the west side Of the pool. To allow-

18 || developrent of b;th the gas and the oil in éhis-boof, it is
19 | proposed that the Vest Ranch-Queen Pool be‘redeSignéted the
20 Vésé Ranch-Queen Associated‘Pool and that speciﬁl p&bl rules
21 and regulations similar to the Double L-Queen Aésodiated Pool
2 _ B b 22 | be put in force and effect there. These requlations,should

23| allow déﬁglopment of the oil and the gas in a mannier which

nox

24 || will not cause waste and which will protect the correlative

26 || rights of all of the owners in there.
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And the allowable would be no different from.what
it is today on._those wells, both the oil and the gas.

There are a couple of differences which we are
proposing between tﬁé Vest Ranch rules and théﬂDouble°L~Queen'
rules. For example, in Rule Number Four, we are_prbpoéing
that any well Whichfié to be drilledﬁin’a knoWﬁvgas'a;ea shoul
be located accordiﬁg to the statewide spacing rules for wells
on three hundred and twenty acres, that being ﬁ& closer than
six, sixty to the nearest side boundary or ninéféen;féighty to
the nearest end boundary, nor closer fhan three, thirty to
any governmental quarter-quarter section line, EQQtééd of,
within a hundred@ and fifty feet of the center of a quarter-
quartef section as it is set out in the Double L rﬁlés;

In Rule Nine we are proposing“that“instead*of two

gas liquid ratio tests per year, that only one be taken. The

‘development is not new in this area and checking the gas oil

ratios reported to the Commission ‘as reflected in the oil
proration schedule, in checking production as shown in ouxr

statistical report, none of the gas wells are prdducing any

”liqutds and none of;the o0il wells in the pool are producing

at high gas oil ratios, so it would appear that an additional
gas 0il ratio test is an unnecessary expehse on the operators

involved. Aside from tﬁat, we are not proposing any differenc

'in the rules and regulations.

0.  Mr., Stamets, the rocommended special pdol‘rﬁles
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that you have béen reading from; is it your desire that they
be marked as an exhibit and offered in the case?

A No, this was'just simply prepared for the aid and
assistance to the Examiner in preparihg'g;form of order.

Q. Do you have any further testimony you would like
to offer in reSpeét to'Exhibit Two or the proposed épecial
pool rulés? |

A. No, I have no specific testimony. Thera is a letter
that I received from Leonngmpért of the Dalport dilf*
Corporation and he aSked for -a couple of changéqﬁgn'ﬁhe Vest
Ranch rules. He concurs with our feéommendat16h £H§t'G6R
tests be taken annually, rather than semi-annudlly.

He asked that a gas well be defined asjone_with a
GOR in excess'of a hundred thousand to one, rathef’bhan the
thirty thousand to one thét now cﬁrréntly exists in fhe
Double L field. I don't believe this will be a;problem
éither way.

His third poinﬁ,_he says he fetainédithe pfévision
that each future gas weli shall be located on a standard three
bﬁundred and twenty acre unit. I don't see that that is a
probiem since allogables are restricted to ¢hé rumber of
dedicated acres, so whichever way we go I don't be1ie§e we’
will have a problem there. |

0 Do you have anything further to add to your tegtimon*

A. No.

—

g

?
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Q In your opinion would granting the Commigsion's
motion prevent waste and protect correlative rights?

A There would»be“noAharm. There really wﬁu}d be no
qﬁange in what is_&lréady occurring, so there would be no
waste, correlative:rights would continue to be protected and
we would just have é lot cleaner nomenclature élfuatfbn.

MR, CARR:_'Mr. Examiner, at this timefi-offer oil
Conservation Commission Exhibits One and Two. »»*

MR. NUTTER: Exhibits One and Two wiii“be admitted
into evidence. |

(THEREU?ON, 0il Conservation Commissidh’EXﬁibits

One and Two were admitted into evidenﬁe;)v

MR. CARR: I have nothing further.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Stamets, I'm not sure if I followed your

- description of the extension of the Vest Ranch Pool as it

deviates from ‘the docket. Now, in Township 15 South, Range 30

East, Section 4 is the same as the docket, right?

A, Yes.
>Q Section 5 is the same as tﬁe docket? \
A - It should be. ‘ -
Q Theie is noc extension in 6 or 7. ”In‘Section 8 you

would add all of Section 8? .. .




- Page 32
. A
‘ A Yes,
i , 2 0 Rather than the north half and southeast quarter
- » 31 as shown on the dockeﬁ?
4 A That's right.
* R 5 Q. Okay, now, what are you putting in in”Seétion‘9?
Do ' 6 A. Section 9 would include the west half.
s 7 Q And Section 9 is not included on the docket at all?
o 8 A That is correct.
5;7 § 9 Q Then in Section 16, the extension is as shown on
[ Q -2 ) B
el 2 y ] . ) ’ : o
i > -§ 101 the docket, northwest quarter and northwest-southwest?
4 e ® 8 ;
SR ® §5 11 v
(I 2032 A Yes, that is correct.
2 K ggg 12 0. And Section 17 is the same as the docket, northwest
L o = ég}é ‘ half?
: ;1 £33 |, |
P 8iq A, That is correct.
 BOo% , :
[ - - 15 MR, NUTTER: Okay, thank you. Are there any further
i o ) . c .
i 2 16 || questions of Mr. Stamets? He may be excused.
) 7 ‘ (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
18 ’ MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Carr?
19 MR. CARR: Nothing ‘,further.
. 204 MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything to offer in
: 21 | case 5630? We will take the case under advisement and the
- : 22 } hearing is adjourned.
23
| § 24
- 25
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of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
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bocket No. 7-76

Dockets Nos. 8-76 and 9-76 are tentatively set for hearing on March 3 and March 17, 1976. Applications
for hearing must te filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY -- FEBRUARY 24, 1976
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5571: (pe Novo) (Continued fron January 21, 1976 Comnission Hearing)

Application of ‘Robert G. Cox for amendment of Order No. R-4561,- Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks ameuddent of Order No. R-4561, which order
pernitted the directional drilling of applicant's Federal "EA" Well No. 1, located 330 feet
‘from the North and West lines cf Section 12, Township 18 South, Range 27 East, Empire-Abo
Pool, Eddy ‘County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to be bottomed within 100 feet of the sur-
face locatfon. Applicant seeks the amendment of -said ordex to permit bottoming of the
subject well approxxmately 58 feet fron the North line and 8 feet from the West line of - .
said Section 12 and to permit vertification of said downhole location by single-shot dircctional !
surveys made concurrently with the drilling of said well.

Upon application of Robert G. Cox, this case will be heard De Novo pursuvant to the provisions
of Rule 1220. "




Docket No. 6-76

Dockets Nos. 8-76 and 9-76 are tentatively set for hearing on March 3 and March 17, 1976. Applications for
hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARIMG - WEDMNESDAY - FEBRUARY 18, 1976

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FF, NEW MEXICO

The follouing cases will be heard before Daniel §. MNutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner‘

ALLOWABLE: (1) ,Conéi@eration of the allowable productfon of gas for March, 1976, from seventeen prorated
. pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

{2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for March, 1976, from five prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

(3) Consideration of purchaser's nominationg‘for the one-year period beginning April 1, 1976,
for both of the above areas.

CASE 5627: Application of J. R. Cone for downhole cormingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval to cormingle Blinebry and Drinkard oil and gas production
in the wellbore of his Eubanks Well No. 3, located in Unit K of Sectfion 14, Township 21 South)
Range 37 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5628: Applicatibn of Texaco Irc. for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
abover-styled cause, secks approval to commingle Elinebry, Drinkard, and Rrunson-Ellenburger ‘
production in the wellbore of its A. H. Blinebry Federal Well Yo. 3, located in Urit E of Section
31, Township 22 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5622: Application of Odessa Matural Corporation for pool creation, assignment of a discovery allowable
and special pool rules, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks the creation: of a new pool for the production-of ofl from the Dakota forma—
tion in Township 23 North, Range 3 West, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, and the
promulgation of special pool rules for said pool, fncluding 2 provision for 320-acre spacing.
Applicant further seeks the assigoment of an 0il discovery allowable to the discovery well for
the pool being the Dave W. Thomas Chacon Jicarilla Apache 'D" Well Yo. 1, located in Unit A of
Section 23, Township 23 North, Range 3 West, Sandcval County, Mew Mexico.

CASE 5098: (Recpened)

In the matter of Case 5098 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order Ne. R-4682, which
order established special rules for the Red Tank—ngrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, includ-
ing 'a provision for 640-acre spacing. All interested partles may appear and show cause why said
pcol should not be developed on 320-acre spacing. -

CASE 5630: - In the matter of the hearing czlled by the 0il Conservation Commission on its owu wmotion to
consider the contraction of the Double L-Queen Associated Pool by the deletion of certain
lands on the east side thereof and the concuryent. extension of the Vest Ranch-Queen Pool to
include said lands. Further, to consider the reclassification of said Vest Ranch-Gueen Pool
and the promulgation of special pool rules therefor similar to’ those rules,  previously adogted
for the Double L-Queen Assocfated Poocl. Also to consider redesignation of theé Vest Ranch
Queen Pool as the Vest Ranch Queen Associated Pool.

The Double L- Queen Associated Pool would be contracted by the deletion of the
following-described lands:

TONNSHIP 14 SOUTR RANGE 30 EAST, WMPM
; Section 31: ¥E/§ SEf4 Section 32: All . ;
Section 33: SW/4 ; i !

TOWNSHIP 15 SGUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM ' :

Section 4: W/2 Section 5: All
Section 6: 6B S/ SL/M & SN/F SE/%  Section 7: NESS
Secticn 3: All Section 9: W/2
Section 16: UW/4 . Section 17: N/2

The Vest Ranch Aseoclated Queen Pool would be extended by the addition of the

following-described lands: i
R TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NEM

Section 28: 'SW/4 Section 29: SE/4

Section 32: E/Z : Sectfon 33: W/2 and SE/4

. TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE BDVEAST, NMPM .
Section 4: W/2 Section 5: All

Section 8: MNf9—and-6Bfé V77 Secticn 16: NW/4 and NW/4 ‘Hih

Sectfen 17: W/2 Sathen 9r W/2




SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS y
' FOR THE ‘ ;%
i VESY ,?a.,,l_ DOV L-QUEEN ASSOCIATED POOL” : ;
- RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Double L- ' E
Queen Pool or in the Queen formation within one mile thereof, S
and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated e
" Queen pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in ’ é
: accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter o 3
; set forth. R | o TR
: | A - = ~ :
i ’ RULE 2. (Fin(A,*mumuhsmyanqheﬁdmnrmanm;ug gézgfﬁé -l
re#a.) (a) Each gas well shall be located on a tract comprising : A :
- any two contliguous quarter seclions ofa single governmental ) . i
. seztion, being a legal subdivision (hai(-section) of the U.S. A
< Piblic Lands Survey. For ‘purposes of these rules, a unit g i
: consisting of between 316 and 324 surface contiguous acres YT e L
shall be considered a standard unit. ) . i . ’ f A
§ » (b) Each oil well shall be located on a standard P
unit containing 40 acres, more or less, consisting of a govern-~ {,
mental quarter-quarter section. S o . H
RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant ;
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 (a) without notice and f
hearing when an application has been filed for a non~standard ' i
j unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated e
i by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United- States SR
; : ‘Public Land Surveys, or the following facts exist and the s
: © following provisions are complied with: ’ B
: (a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter - : §
‘ * sections or lots that are contiguous by a common Rt
;fﬁ bordering side. 1
o . e
?1 i ! (b) The‘non-standarg unpit lies whdrly within a %?
i ;:§ governmental q&a@gar section and contains less | i
W) acreage than a standard unit. "1
(c) ‘The applicant presents written consent in the 1
form of waivers from all offset operators and o .3§
. from all oOperators owning interests in the :
baéf guaxster scection in which the non-standard. unit I
- is situated and which acreage is not included - _t
. ' in said non-standard unit., ’ : |
p |

: ) . S
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. (d) 1In lieu of paragraph {c) of this rule, the &

Bk ) - applicant may furnish proof of the fact that E

| , . all of the aforesaid operators were notified K
j . ‘ ) . by registered or certified mail of his intent _ﬁ
<to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-~ ;5

. Director may approve the application if no such s

operator has entered an objection to the forma- i

tion of such non-standard unit within 30 days B

) after the Secretary—Dlrector has received the ,E
application. ~§

. _ HY -
. RULE 4. Each well, oil or gas, shall be located no nearer 3§

than 330 feet to any quarter-quarter section line, except that 7%

any well drllled in a known gas productlve area shall be locatea ””":E

20 c/avs"" % ¢éo Ae L4 Vé % /?ecfv-"’
5,¢/e éﬂ‘(“lé %M . Oé‘c/c‘ "J
. o , 7Enn¢.f£ /70 v CLZ/:va’ |;j‘:41, /’9‘577 t‘:f' \‘_ijMkf
o S Vﬁa 330/43 ’{ 76 qn/  Dorerror oy an 7(/ |
;- , | ;“h Afsutyﬂfsl"/faolw’lé;" Qritc"‘ir‘t ./4‘11!
%: ‘ b RULEWE._ﬂibggll shall be ClaSSIfled as a gas well 1f 1t ,
- has a gas-liquid ratio of 30,000 or more cubic feet of gas ‘per ~j
Lo ~_ barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. A well shall be classified as an S
| oil well if it has a gas-liquid ratio of less than 30,000 cubic
feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. The simultaneous

dedication of any acreage to an 011 well and a gaa well is
- prohibited. -

.t .
oo
ORI .

RULE 6. That the limiting gas-o0il ratio shall be 2000
cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced.

IERIRUE /T IRCSOSTITY S 5 o A e AL R SN

‘RULE 7. An ocil well whlch has 40 acres dedicated to it :
shall be permitted to produce only that amount of gas determined by ;-
multiplying the top unmit oil allowable for the pool by the limit- 1
ing gas-liguid ratio for the pool. In the event there is more B
than one oil well on a 40-acre oil proration unit, the operator b
may produce the allowable assigned to the 40-acre unit from the %
wells on the unit in any proportion. e

- —— —— e

of gas obtained by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for
the pool by the limiting gas-liqguid ratio for the pool and by
- a fraction, the numerator of which is the number of acres
dedicated to the p&rtICULar gas well and the denominator of
o . whgg% is 40. In the event there is more than one gas well on B
T a —acre gas proration unit, the operator may produce the ,
amount of gas assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit - 2
in any proportion, ’
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! } | A gas well shall be permitted to produce that amount
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RULE 8. The operator of each newly completed well shall
cause a gas-liguid ratio test to be taken on the well upon
recovery of all load oil from the well, provided however, that
in no event shall the test be commenced later than 30 days from
the date of first production unless the well is connected to a
: gas-gathering facility and is producing under a temporary gas
7 ' . _allowable assigned in accordance with Rule ll. Any well which

Lot e .7 "is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-liquid ‘ratio test-
_requirement so long as it remains shut in. The initial gas-
R © liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed by
f . Rule 9. _If the gas-liquid ratio is 30,000 cubic feet of. gas
: ~ per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons, or more,. the operator shall
not produce the well until beneficial use can be made of the gasy’
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- : ' o RULE 9. Gas- liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells

during the month#’of March and-September of each year. The
initial gas-liquid ratio test shall suffice as the first sewmi—

~annual test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests, being the final 24
hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced
at a constant normal rate of production. Results of such tests
R ‘ f' shall be’ filed on Commission Form C-116 on or before the 10th
*4w‘» . { N day of the following month. At least 72 hours priox to cdmmeﬁce-
|
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ment of any such: gas-liguid ratio tests, each operator shall

" file with the appropriate district office of the Commission a

& ! , ) test schedule for its wells specifying the tiwme each cf its wells
13 ‘ is to be tested. Copies of the test schedule shall also be
furnished to all offset operators. Commissién District super-
visors may grant exceptions to the above test requirements where

it is demonstrated that wells produce no liguids.
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Special tests shall also be taken at the request of

the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of
the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance
with the procedures outlined.-hereinabove, including notification

to the Commission and offset operators.
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- " RULE_10. An initial shut-in pressure test shall be taken

on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission -on .
L " Form C-125. : ;

RULE 11. Any well completed after the cffective date
of these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt
by the appropriate Commission district office of Commission
FPorms C-~104 and C-116, properly executed. The District Super- = /]
vigor of the Commiasxon B8 dlstrict office is hereby authorized ~
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CASE NO, 4352

- Order No. R-3981l1l-A

to assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected to a gas
transportation facility during the recovery of load oil, which

allowable shall not exceed the number of cubic feet of gas ob-

tained by multiplying the daily top unit allowable for the pool
by the limiting gas- lxquld ratio for the pool.

- .v.,, Thé date 7:00

RULE 12, alm. April { of each year shali be known as the balanting date, | puary
and the twelve months following this date shall be known as the M
~the—first-—and gas proration period.

*ame—uounded_h¥~hhesa—da%eS~shal1“ne_gnn_*u~¢a$§en—period-.

RULE 13. Any gas well Wthh has an underproduced status

"as of the end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to

carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proratlon
period and may produce such underproduction in addition to the
allowable assigned durlng such succeeding period. Any allowable

carried forward into a gas proration period and remaining unproduced

at the end of such gas proration period shall be cancelled.

RULE 14. Production during any one month of a gas proration
period in excess of the allowable assigned to a well for such
month shall be applied against the underproduction carried into
-such period in determlnlng the amount of allowable, if any, to
. be cancelled.

RULE 15. Any well which has an overproduced status as of
the end of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduction
forward into the next gas proration period, ‘provided_ that such '
overproduction shall be compensated for during such sucbeedlng
period. Any well which has not compensated for the overproduc-
tion carried into a gas proration period by the end of such
proration period shall be shut in until such overproduct1on is
compensated for. - If, at any time, a well is overproduced an
amount egualling three times its current mnonthly allowable, it
shall be shut in durlng that month and each succeeding wmonth
until the well is overproduced less than three times its current

monthly allowable.

RULE 16. The allowable assigned to a well during any one
month of a gas proration period in excess of the production for
the same month shall b~ applied against the overproduction carried
intc such period in determining the amount of overpreoduction, if
any, which has not been compensated for.,

RULE 17. The Commission may allow overproduétibn to be .
compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the
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- _hearing that complete shut in of the well would result in

- made of the produced gas.

‘assigned until all rules and regulatlons have been complied with.

_well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as pOSs1ble'
“after the date of connection.
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well were completely shut in upon a showing after notice and
material damage to the well or reservoir.

RULE .18. The monthly gas produetion from each gas well
shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom
shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-115 so as to
recach the Commission on or before the 24th day of the month
next succeeding ‘the month in which the gas was produced The
operator shall show on such report what dlSpOSLtIOn has been

~

RULE 19. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a
report to the Commission so as to reach the ‘Commission on or
pefore the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in
which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be filed
on Form C-11l) with the wells being listed in the sawe order as
they are listed on the appropriate proration schedule.

RULE_20. Failure to comply with any provision of these
rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable
assigned to the-affected well. No further allowablie shall be

The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the well ‘and
purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancellation and
the reason therefor.

RULE 2). All trangporters or users of gas sheii file gas : ;;

RULE 22. Allowables to wells whose classification has
changed from o0il to gas or from gas to oil' as the result of
a gas-liquid ratio test shall commence on the first day of
the month followxng the wmonth in which such test was reéeported, o
provided that a plat (Form C-102) showing the acreage dedicated
to the well :and the location of all wells on the dedlcatcd
acreage has been filed.
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CODE 512-882-7863

February 12, 1976

R. L. Stamets

NMOCC .

P.0. Box 2088 :

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case #5630
Bear éir:

With reference to the above caée which will be heard on
February 18, 1976, Da]port 0i1 Corporat1on wishes to propose
the follow1ng changes in your Vest Ranch-Queen Field rules:

1) GOR's,to“be taken annually, father than semi-
annually. Past history in the Double .L-Queen
Associated Field proves that semi-annual tests
do not provide significant changes in GOR's.

Def1n1t1on of a "gas" well to ‘be one with a GOR
in excess of 100,000-1, rather than 30,000-1.
In the Double L- F1e1d the 30,000-1 11m1tat1on
is too low, and that reservoir characteristics
could allow adoption of 100,000-1.

Retain the prevision that eacn future gas well
shall be located on a standard 320-acre unit.

Respectfu]]y submitted,

Fian 17

Leon M. Lamper
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Doéket No. 6-76

Dockets Nos. 8-76 and 9-76 are téntatively set for hearing on March 3 and March 17, 1976. Applications for
hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY ~ FEBRUARY 18, 1976

9 AM, ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NFW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. MNutter, anminer, or Richard L, Stamets, Alternate Examiner-

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 5627:

CASE 5628:

CASE 5629:

CASE 5098:

CASE 5630:

(1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for March, 1976, from seventeen prorated
pools in Lea, Fddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for March, 1976, from fivé protatedvpools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Lounties, New Mexico.

(3) Consideration of purchaser's nominations for the one-year period beginning April 1, 1976,
for both of the above areas.

Application of J. R. Cone for downhole commingling, Lea Courty, Mew Mexico. Applicant, in'the
above-styled cause, seeks approval to cormingzle Blinebry and Drinkard oil and gas production
in the wellbore of his Fubanks Well No. 3, located in Unit K of Section 14, Township 21 South,
Range 37 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Texaco Inc. for downhole commiﬁgling, Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval to commingle Blinebry, Drinkard, and Brunson-Ellenburger
production in the wellbore of its A. H. Blinebry Federal Well No. 3, located in Unit E of Section
31, Township 22 South, Range 3B East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Odessa Natural Corpcration for pool creation, assipnment of a discovery allowable
and special pool rules, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Countjes, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the creation of a new pool for the production of oil from the Dakota forma-
tion in Tounship 23 North, Range 3 West, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, and ‘the
promulgation of special pool rules for said pool, including a provision for 320-acre spacing.
Applicant further seeks the dssignment of an oil discovery allowahle to the discovery well for
the pocl being the Dave W. Thomas Chacon Jicarilla Apache "D Well Yo. 1, located in Unit A of
Sectfon 23, Township 23 North, Range 3 West, Sandoval County, Xew Mexico.

{Reopened) .

In the matter of Case 5098 being reopened pursuant to the provisicns of Order No. R-4682, which
order established special rules for the Bed Tank-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, includ-
ing a provision for 640-acre spacing. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said
pool should not be developed on 320-acre spacing.

In -the matter of the hearing called by the 041 Counservation Comsiiésion on its own wotfon to
consider the ¢ontraction of the Double L-Quéen Associatéd Pool by the deletion of certain
lands on the east side thereof and the coencurrent extension of the Vest Ranch-Queen Pool to
include said lands. .Further, to consider the reclassification of said Vest Ranch-Gueen Pool
and the promulgation of spedial pool rules therefor similar t&.those rules previously adopted
for the Double L-Queen Associated Pool. Also to consider redesignation of the Vest Ranch
Queen Pool as the Vest Ranch“Queen Associated Pool. ~

The Double L-Queen Associated Pool would be contracted by the déletion of the

follouing«described lands:

54 64 ' TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM

Section @1: Ef2 SE/4 Section 32: All
Section 33: SW/§ :

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPH

é Section 4: W/2 - Section 5: All : A
,{és e Section 6: SE/4 ‘Section 7: NE/4 ;
e Section 8: All Section 9:- W/2 ’
)% Sectfon 16: NW/4 < Section 17: N/2

The Vest Ranch Associated Queen Pool would be extended by the addition of the
following-described lands:

N TOVNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMFYH
Section 28: SW/4 Section 29: SE/4 .
Section 32: E/2 © Sectfon 33: W/2 and SE/4

_TOWNSHIP 15° SOUTH RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 4: W/2 Section 5: All o
section 8: N/2 and SE/4 Section 16: NW/4 and NW/4 SW/4
_Section 17: N/2 . .
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Docket No. 7-76

Dockets Nos. 8-76 and 9-76 are tentatively set for hearing on March 3 and March 17, 1976. Applications
for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: _COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY - FEBRUARY 24, 1976
OIL CONSERVATION COHHISSiON - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5571:

{De Novo) (Continued from Janvary 21, 1976 Commission Héar;gg)

b,

W B o

S

Application of Robert G. Cox for amendment of Order No. R-4561, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks amendment of Order No. R-=4561, vhich order

permitted the directional drilling of applicant's Federal "EA" Well-#o. 1, located 330 feet

from the North and West lines of Section 12, Township 18 South, Range 27 East, Empire-Abo

Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as ‘to be bottomed within 100 feet of the sur-
face location. Applicant seeks the amendment of said order to permit bottoming of the

subiect well approximately 58 feet from the North line and 8 feet from the West line of

said Section 12 and to permit vertification of said downhole location by single-shot directional
surveys made concurrently with the drilling of said well.

Upon application of Robert G. Cox, this casé will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220.




O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO S
i P. 0. BOX 1980 - HOBRS »
| » , 88240
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST

JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO N EMERY C. ARNOLD

January 28 ‘1976

. : Mr. R. L. Stamets PTG
R 0il Conservation Commission i =
.ﬂz; A ,,:;& BOX 2038 .
g . Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Dick:
igf ‘ The f0110w1ng pressures are all that I could come up with-and most are

taken :Trom Form-C-122. The Continental 0il Co., W.R. Means #1 was
obtained from Continental 0il1 Co. by phone.

Yt e

P

Also, -a well needs- to be added %o the map that you have (the ones entlosed

5 have been corvected), The Dalport 0i1 Company, State C #3, located 2310/S
Pﬁ‘ and 660/W, Section 16, Township 15 South, Range 30 East, an 0il well.
ST i Jack F. Grimm C.W. Hicks Continental 0il-Co. McCléllan
%’, o ! Federal 28 #1 Amerada Hess #1 W.R. Means #1 Federal T #1
5 - G-28-14-30 - M-33-14-30 L-28-14-30 1-8-15-30

L% ISIP = 1628# PC = 5894# BHP = 780# PC = 756¥%
I I 011 Weld - 0il well ~ gas well gas well

% N Dalport 0il Co. Dalport 011 Co. €. Grace McClellan

s Federal &4 #1 Federal 5 #1 Poco Loco #1 Federal 17 #1
5 L-4-15-30 A-5-15-30 K-8-15-30 A-17-15-30
s = 7494 PC = 765# . PC = 753# PC = 700#

* gas well gas well gas well -~ gas well

I hope that the above information will be of some help.

i S

Enclosed are three more structure maps on the "Double L Queen Pool Area",
as you requested.

;i) 4 - Sincerely, _ '
o oIL CONSERVATI/Q‘I COMMISSTOR
I u 52 John Y. Runyan a

#* Geologist

JWR/ed
Encl.
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O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

et E STATE OF NEW MEXICO
" e 1 P. 0. BOX 1980 - HOBRS _
: 88240
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER . . -~ :-.- =y STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHILR.LUCERO -~ . 77’71 IBMERY C. ARNOLD
; :i-i/ . Y ASNTT . \vgii
L ~€// January 7, 1976 - t. ’J/O/?L!;
P T e o b d
Yo f"\ : : . T CONGERYATICH O

r_\\r)’-'\ T
[UNSS NI SS,

b
\ Mr. R. L. Stamets

New. Mexico 0il Conéervation:CommissiOn
™ i P.0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Dick,

I8 A study of the Double L Queen Associated Pcol and the Vest Ranch Queen Area

. found that the east side of the Double L Queen Associated Pool is a separate
3 reservoir and is separated from that pool by a permeability barrier (refer

i ‘to Structure map), and that the area in question is geologically and

\ reservoir-wise a part of the Vest Ranch Queen Pool.

Thq,gas wells on the east side of the Double L Queen Pool are located down-

‘Jl dip of the oil zone and are producing from the same ‘identical geological
5 zone, but they are separated from this pool by a series of north-south

trending dry wells (refer to structure map). Thevnartoﬂ 0il ‘rim of the
Vest Ranch Queen Pool and the o0il rim locdted in Section 16, Township 15
South, Range -30 East, are geologically and structurally equivalent.

[C. i
I recommend that the east po

_ionAqf the Doﬁble L. Queen Associated Pool be
abolished and the acreage b

annezed €0 e Ves Ranch-Oucen Pony as snown

on plat and attached sheet. 1 also recommend that the Vest Ranch gueen'Pool
be redesignated as the Vest Rapch Queen Associated Pool with pool rules

b . L
complying with R-4435-A "Southea "o

7

Sincgrely,

.

John W. Runyan
Geologist

JWR/ed
Attachments

PR

PRI



ABOLISH CERTAIN AREAS OF THE DOUBLE L

Township 14 South — Range 30 East

Section 31: E/2 SE/4
Section 32: All
section 33: SW/4

QUEEN ASSOCIATED_POOL

ownship 15 Sout

T P h - Range 30 East
Section 4: st2€Z2 — 4‘/
Section 5: All ‘
Section 6: SE/4

Section 7: NE/4

gection 8: All

Section 9: W/2

gSection 16: NW/4

Section 17: N/2

EXTEND VEST RANCH QUEEN POOL

Township 14 South - Range 30 East

sw/4
SE/4

Section 28:
Section 29:

45ely

Change pool rules on Vest Ranch Queen

Township 15 South - Range 30 East

Section 4: W/2
< Gection 5: All
Section 8: N/2 & SE/4

to Vest Ranch Qdeen Associated (R—4435—A)
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